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A Tradition of Excellence 

From the Relieving Principal’s Desk 

This is our last newsletter for the year.  We have had an incredibly busy fortnight.  The school GALA Concert will 
be one that will be remembered by many students.  The night was fabulous with a great variety of acts.  It was 
wonderful to see the students shine on stage.  Our concert raised over $6,000 so thank you!  Our P&C also held 
a very successful Christmas raffle raising over $1,700 which was drawn on the night.  The loose change 
collection on the night went towards creating 5 hamper packs for families.  Thank you GPS community!!!  
  
Our Presentation Day was a wonderful way to recognise and celebrate the many achievements of our students.  
Success and reward is not something we simply stumble upon by accident.  It is only achieved through 
persistence, courage, kindness and hard work.  I am proud of everyone’s achievements this year, whether 
receiving an award or not.  You’ve all grown and improved, you’ve taken steps forward and you’ve worked hard 
to achieve your goals.  You are all STARS. 
 
To our incredible community, thank you for engaging and supporting the school as education partners this 
year.  Being present, proactive and positive has a large impact on your child.  Effective partnerships enrich 
wellbeing, achievement and engagement by focusing on student needs.  
 
Families received their child’s written school report on Wednesday.  It indicates your child’s achievements this 
semester.  The comments and grades will help you understand how your child is progressing and how we can 
support your child’s future learning. 

Happy holidays everyone! 
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From the Relieving Principal’s Desk cont... 

Our Year 6 students had a wonderful evening last Thursday night celebrating their Year 6 farewell.  The Year 6 
students kindly purchased a sandpit for both campus sites.  These will be ready for use early next year.  It only 
seems like yesterday when they arrived at Grafton Public School in their little school uniform looking nervous 
about what big school was going to be like.  Throughout this year you have remained wonderful role models of 
our younger grades demonstrating our PBL values.  You have achieved many terrific things.  Go to high school 
with open minds and look out for your primary school mates.   
  
Some maintenance works will be occurring over the school holidays across both sites.  Therefore we won't be 
able to open our school up to the Share Our Space Program.   
  
The Premier has announced a new program ‘Back to School’ which is offering parents and carers $150 worth of 
vouchers (3 x $50 vouchers) to help pay for school supplies such as school uniforms, shoes, bags, textbooks and 
stationery.  Please see the flyer in the newsletter for further information.   
  
I’d like to take this opportunity to pay my deepest thanks to our staff – teaching staff, our SLSO and SAS staff for 
their contributions this year.  I certainty couldn’t do my job without them.  We have exceptional teachers, 
executive staff and support staff with amazing skill sets.  I am constantly in awe of the teamwork, passion and 
drive to support our students.  I observe the long hours you work and the deep level of care and commitment 
to supporting our students and their families.  They do this with unwavering dedication to continuing 
improving learning and wellbeing outcomes for all.  I want to say thank you for all you have done and continue 
to do, to ensure every student is known, valued and cared for.   
  
Some of our staff won’t be back and they will be deeply missed in 2023.   
Mrs Maria Rae has worked at Grafton PS for over 20 years in a variety of roles including mainstream teaching, 
Support unit teacher and RFF teacher.  She has created a wonderful rapport with both students and staff.  The 
lovely Mrs O.  Mrs Tracy O’Donoghue has been a familiar face at the infants campus for 12 years.  Her expertise 
working with students experiencing literacy difficulties has been instrumental.  Her quiet and positive nature 
will be missed.  Mrs Janelle Buckley who has only been at GPS for a short amount of time in an Instructional 
Leadership Role.  Her leadership skills in supporting our staff with literacy has been tremendous and we are 
going to miss her knowledge and expertise.  Senior executive have learnt so much from her.  Mr Tony Crozier 
has been a much loved part time member of our staff who has been with us for several years.  He and his family 
are off to take a trip of a lifetime exploring this beautiful country. 
 
Our staff who are leaving us for the year to experience a different educational pathway include Mrs Kate 
Robertson, Ms Natalie Hugo and Mrs Terri Jackson.  I hope they have a successful year ahead.    
  
I wish you all a safe and happy Christmas.  Enjoy family time over the festive period.  We are hoping Ms 
McDonagh returns onsite early next year when she is feeling better.  I look forward to seeing you all for a 
productive year ahead in 2023.  Thank you!  
  
Merry Christmas and ho ho ho  
Mrs Kelly Fletcher  
Rel. Principal  

Year 6 Farewell 

The P & C would like to thank the school community and members of the public who have kindly supported 
them throughout 2022.  Best wishes to all! 

Oh what a night!  The Year 6 Farewell was enjoyed by all and although there were plenty of smiles, a few tears 
were shed too.  We will miss our Year 6 students and wish them all the very best as they head off to high school. 



Thanks Mrs Worrell 

Congratulations Mr Avery 

Earlier this week, our Year 2 students thanked Mrs Worrell (left) for sharing her music 
with us this year.  The students also went down to sing with the Forget Me Not group 
on Tuesday.  Lots of fun for young and old.  

Badge Awards 

Congratulations to many of our students who received awards (Deputy Principal, 
Principal, bronze badge and silver badge) at our last badge ceremony.  Well done! 

Green Level Rewards 

Green level reward sessions were 
held last week.  The students had 

a wonderful time creating with 
their friends. 

Thank you 

At the concert last week we held a collection for families 
who may need a little help this Christmas. 
 
From the money raised, we were able to put together five 
large hampers, which included hams and fruit and vege 
trays which were collected by 5 of our GPS families. 
 
We are so pleased we have been able to help them and 
wish to say a huge THANKYOU to those who contributed 
their loose change last Wednesday evening. 
 
A little bit goes a long way and we are fortunate to have 
such a fabulous school community who are always willing 
to help those in need. 

A big congratulations to Mr Howard Avery who was awarded the North Coast PSSA 
Outstanding Service to School Sport Award at the School Sports Award Ceremony recently.  
Howard has been heavily involved with Cross Country and Athletics since 1993 and has 
taken on roles of NSW Cross Country Manager, NSW All Schools championships event 
manager, Mid North Coast CHS/PSSA convenor and North Coast CHS/PSSA convenor.  He 
has organised Cross Country, Athletics and swimming carnivals at school, Clarence district 
and Narrabri District and is a regular official at zone and regional events. 
 
This award recognises his dedication, hard work and passion for providing sporting 
opportunities for all students.  Well done Mr Avery! 



Presentation Day 

Last Thursday, many students received awards at our annual Presentation Day Ceremony at the Saraton 
Theatre.  Class awards, subject awards, citizenship awards, STAR awards  and sports awards were presented, 
and some big announcements were made during this wonderful ceremony which celebrated GPS 
achievements over the past 12 months. 
 
The title of DUX went to Vinh Coorey and the Principal’s Award went to Nafis Alam, both very deserving 
winners.  Lenox Sutton-Sinapati and Bella Moran were announced as out Sportspersons of the Year.  Lennox 
Monaghan and Kayla Causley will be our 2023 School Captains and Aidan Knox and Zahlia Third will be our Vice
-Captains.  More pictures are available on our facebook page. 



Community Notices 

The Wheel Deal 
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